Fenwick Park Commission Special Meeting – June 19, 2021 Approved Minutes

- 1. Fenwick Park Commission Special Meeting on June 19, 2021 at 4 Nibang Avenue called to order at 2:05 PM.
- 2. In attendance...Margaret Wade, Robert Gay, Jeff Champion and Frank Keeney.
- 3. Minutes approved 3-0 from prior meeting.
- 4. Commission voted 3-0 to add "Shirts Required" signage that will apply to both courses and put up immediately with other golf course rules in the area near the starters shack. Frank, Scott and Jeff will do additional research regarding "proper golf attire" and review with the commission at a later date.
- 5. Jeff Champion provided an overview of projects completed or near completion throughout the borough. Will investigate a new route for a path from the "west end" to the end of Pettipaug Avenue. Will provide the commission with golf analytics available from the data we are collecting from Club Prophet. Will discuss with Daryl, Bob and LPLT mowing invasives and vines in the Grove. Informed the commission that in 2 to 3 years the tennis courts will need a complete redo. Agreed to provide Margaret with FPC financial needs...golf course plan, tennis courts, pier, beach...so she can pass that information on to FIF. Talked about the beach monitor program for this summer.
- 6. Bob Gay briefly discussed the living seashore presentation with Senator Murphy at the pavilion in Old Saybrook...reviewed the completed Hepburn Dune project and talked about Sequassen and West End. Will revisit the "tick" control issue with the LPLT.
- 7. Margaret talked about being a member of FIF and the need for her to know the financial needs facing the FPC so she can advocate for the projects. Discussed beach grass and location of the boat racks at the pier.
- 8. Frank told the members that the tennis rate for those not having paid a recreation fee is now \$90 per hour. Discussed a request for a meeting with Tom Ryder to talk about enhancements to the Ryder Course. Talked about #3 tee as the cornerstone project on the golf course for fall 2021. Will meet with Scott and Daryl to lay out the proposed golf course projects over the next 5 years.
- 9. Meeting was adjourned at 3:25 PM.